Minutes of the Meeting of the
Middlesex County Master Gardener Focus Group

October 29, 2010


In attendance:  John Carlson, Jamie Burgess, Marsha Dowling, Chantal Foster, Maureen Gillis, Barbara Glista, Tim Grilley 
Financials:

Maureen passed around the financials, the volunteer hours, and the donations sheet. If anyone has expenses related to the garden that they want to get reimbursed for, please give them to Maria along with the receipts and you payment info and SSN.
Garden Maintenance/Observations: 

· SVDP Compost: Chantal has been picking up and emptying many bins of compost from SVDP. Fern sifted the compost in the middle bin and add the completed compost to the finished bin; this freed up room in the middle.
· VOLE BARRIER: Fern installed the vole barrier along the fence (thanks, Fern!). Traps were discussed and will be set up tomorrow. Marsha will bring the supplies. 

· HERB GARDEN: The Herb Garden plants were moved to the outside of the fence during the Sept cleanup day. John graded and seeded the old herb area and it looks great! 
· GARDEN CLEAN UP: On Oct 30 (tomorrow), we’ll do the final cleanup (reel hose removal, empty rain barrels, cover cold frame, etc.) and plant the garlic.
· ANNUAL REPORT and GARDEN JOURNAL: Maureen will work on these during the winter break
Outreach:
· ROSE GARDEN: If anyone can help close the Elizabeth Park Rose Garden (Nov 20), that would be great. The date and time conflicts with the CMGA annual meeting.
· DURHAM AND PORTLAND FAIRS: Discussion was held about some of the concerns with the Durham Fair. Chantal, John, Jamie, and Maureen participated. The area near the MG booth was right next to the bandstand and people couldn’t be heard. The Discovery Center area was much better, but poor communication from the DF people resulted in us not manning the booth all the time. We did, however, man it for most of the Fair, even though we had only signed up for a few hours. There was also an issue about getting passes and parking. There needs to be one coordinated effort next year if we participate (shouldn’t be 2 separate booths). Also, Chantal and Maureen worked the Portland Fair, using the same trifolds they created for Durham. Chantal will store the trifolds for future use (they are on: organic gardening; organic pest control; and composting). 
Next Meeting is January 28, 6:30 pm.
Meeting ended at 7:30 pm.

Submitted by, 
Maureen Gillis
